
‭100 Pounders’ Business Meeting‬
‭May 5, 2025‬

‭The May 100 Pounders’ Business Meeting was called to order by Sue S at 9:00 PM EST.‬

‭The 12 steps were read by Sabrina.‬

‭The 12 traditions were read by Jenn K.‬

‭Ground Rules were read by Sue S.‬

‭Secretary, Kathy T read the APRIL 7, 2025 Business Meeting minutes. She made a motion to‬
‭accept the minutes as read. Lorraine W seconded the motion. No objections. The minutes were‬
‭accepted as read.‬

‭Treasurer's report: Sue S reported that she submitted the March, 2025 Treasurer's Report by‬
‭Gmail on May 3rd.  Nan made motion to accept the March Treasurer’s Report. LorraineW‬
‭seconded the motion. With no objections, the report was accepted.‬

‭Sue S reported the April, 2025 Treasurer’s Report. Kathy T makes motion to accept the April‬
‭Treasurer’s  Report. Sherry J seconded the motion. With no objections, the report was‬
‭accepted.‬

‭Cee reported on the ApriL VIG Meeting.‬
‭VIG reported total assets less the prudent reserve was $5,676.14.‬

‭Dashboard has monthly training.  All persons must be sponsored by an active OA member and‬
‭each prospective dash monitor is vetted before they are allowed to take training.  Security of our‬
‭meeting and members are the priority of the Committee.‬

‭Upcoming marathons are  Cinco de Mayo and Mother’s Day.‬

‭Charles H reported the World Service Business Conference will be on May 4-10th. He and Cee‬
‭are delegates and will attend.‬

‭The Virtual Region Delegate,  Sherri R reported that the Virtual Region Virtual Assembly dates‬
‭are May 31- June 1.   If interested in going call Sue S.‬

‭TheWorkshop Committee is working hard on bringing the first VIGOA Workshop on July 5.‬

‭Sue S advised she has made contact with the representative of the company who helps to‬
‭provide our security coverage.  There are some updates the Dash Committee and Sue S are‬
‭working on.‬



‭If you are interested, in assisting  with the Policy and Procedure Manual Update, please contact‬
‭Sue S.‬

‭No old business‬

‭New business‬

‭Jennifer S is the new Speaker Getter Coordinator.‬

‭There is a need for a  moderator on Saturday night. If you can serve, get in touch with Lynn J.‬

‭Sue S stated she had been asked to remind people of basic courtesy on the phone. Before a‬
‭person speaks,  make sure someone else isn't in the middle of talking. A lengthy discussion‬
‭followed, with no further action taken.‬

‭The next meeting will be the first Monday of June, 2025.‬

‭Nan made a motion to close the meeting.  Pat O. seconded the motion.   Sue S. closed the‬
‭meeting with the Serenity Prayer at 938  p.m. EST.‬


